
I am an oncology pharmacist that helps cancer patients fight cancer here in Oregon.  On my free 

time I am a pilot in Oregon.  Two of my favorite pilot activities are to: 

1) Fly for Angel Flight West.  An angel flight is when a pilot flies a person for non-emergent 

medical treatments, such as required cancer treatments or surgeries who can not afford to get to 

these treatments because they live far away from the treatments they need.  I do this on my own 

cents.  It's a volunteer organization.   If the Oregon House Bill 3193 passes, I will be forced to 

do less of these flights.  Pilots like me have already likely flown family members or friends of 

members of the Oregon House of Representatives, or will in the future as long as destructive 

measures like this are sought. 

2) I fly for government and government contracted agencies that test surveillance camera 

systems to be used to fight drug smuggling behavior in the Gulf of Mexico for the Coast Guard, 

Fire Fighting to keep our state safe, and animal poaching and human trafficking.  Oregon House 

Bill 3193 will slow these import developing technologies.  This will put America at risk for 

more illegal drugs, more risk for out of control fire fighting, animal poaching, and human 

trafficking. 
 

Please explain why you want me to do less of the good that pilots like me are doing for the 

community of Oregon and the United States of America? 

The positive side of UNLEADED fuel concerns are that the FAA has addressed this issue, 

unleaded fuel replacements are in testing right now for a mandatory release in 2018.  This issue 

is solved.   

 

The amount of lead added to the environment by general aviation is very small, not considered a 

health risk by any state or federal environmental or public health agency.  I do not treat cancer 

patients due to aviation fuel related diseases.  Why?  Because it does not exist.  I do treat patients 

with cancer related diseases from our food source!  This is the tax you should be going after.  If a 

company wants to spray organophosphate chemicals on our fruits and vegetables, they should 

have to pay into a cancer fund to treat our patients. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

Dr. Mark A. Stanfield, Oregon Citizen, Caring Pharmacist, Oregon Pilot  

1418 C Street 

Hood River, OR 97031 

541-645-0447  

 


